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Peo-Taz News 

May 2025 

A BROTHERHOOD AIMED TOWARD EDUCATION 
The mission of A.B.A.T.E. OF ILLINOIS IS TO PRESERVE THE UNIVERSAL 
RIGHT TO A SAFE, UNRESTRICTED MOTORCYCLING ENVIORNMENT, AND 
PROPOSE AND ADVOCATE ACTIONS THAT CAN BE TAKEN BY ELECTED    

OFFICIALS TO PROTECT AND CONSERVE THE NATURAL RESOURCES OF THE 
STATE OF ILLINOIS, AND ENSURE THROUGH PROFESSIONAL MANAGEMENT 

THAT SUSTAINABLE USE, RECREATIONAL OPPORTUNITIES AND  
ENJOYMENT OF THESE RESOURCES IS AVAILABLE FOR THIS AND FUTURE 

GENERATIONS. 
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Find us online! 
www.Peo-Taz.com 
Facebook: Abate Peo-Taz IL Chapter 
Instagram: AbatePeoTazILChapter 
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2025 PEO-TAZ OFFICERS 

 

PRESIDENT DAVE SALTER II  309-989-2225 wildnative1973@yahoo.com 

VICE PRESIDENT  RANDY PUGH  309-208-4701  vp@peo-taz.com 

SECRETARY KAY BERNSTEIN  309-363-3433 bernsteinc31@gmail.com 

TREASURER SUSAN SALTER  309-472-6901 susankahoun@hotmail.com 

LEGISLATIVE  
REPRESENTATIVE   

PATRICK WOOD   309-373-3864 hdstyle97@yahoo.com 

SAFETY & EDUCATOIN 
COORDINATOR 

DUSTY DIBBLER  309-256-7758 dabd87@sbcglobal.net 

MEMBERSHIP/
SPONSORSHIP DIRECTOR 

SHANNON JOHN-
SON  

309-657-7266 hippiebikerbabe@yahoo.com   

PUBLIC RELATIONS                                      TAMI CHRISTIAN 309-231-0800 imtami75@yahoo.com 

ATTENDANCE DIRECTOR BRENDA LANE  309-370-7000 bren-
dalane4760@yahoo.com 

CHAPLAIN BEN MADIGAN   309-645-0738 benandpam75@comcast.net 

WEBMASTER RANDY PUGH 309-208-4701 vp@peo-taz.com 

PRODUCTS DIRECTOR TERESA WOOD  309-369-0624 teresaor-
dazwood67@yahoo.com 

NEWSLETTER DIRECTOR NICK CHRISTIAN 309-224-3085 nchris91@yahoo.com 

SERGEANT at ARMS Open   

ACTIVITIES DIRECTOR Open   
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2025 PEO-TAZ CALENDAR 
Event Date Place Time 

Monthly Meeting Jan 5th VFW post 3883  1:30pm  
Monthly Meeting Feb 2nd VFW post 3883  1:30pm  
Monthly Meeting March 2nd VFW post 3883  1:30pm  

ABATE of IL Swap Meet March 16th Orr Building Springfield  

Legislative Day  March 19th Floyd’s Thirst Parlor, Springfield 8:00am 

ABATE 3 Chapter Cookoff March 22nd VFW post 3883  Reg by 4:30pm 
Monthly Meeting April 6th VFW post 3883  1:30pm  

ABATE Freedom Rally May 4th Ride to Springfield TBD 
Monthly Meeting June 1st VFW post 3883  1:30pm  
Monthly Meeting July 13th TBD 1:30pm  
Monthly Meeting August 3rd VFW post 3883  1:30pm  
Monthly Meeting Sept 7th VFW post 3883 1:30pm 
Monthly Meeting Oct 5th VFW post 3883  1:30pm  

Monthly Meeting Nov 2nd VFW post 3883  
1:30pm (Quarter 
Auction Follows) 

Monthly Meeting Dec7th VFW post 3883  1:30pm  

VFW POST 3883  
4518 S Lafayette Ave, Bartonville, IL 61607 
Members please bring a friend to a meeting. 

 

Not a member?  Please join us at a meeting we would love to meet 
you and answer any questions you have about ABATE of Illinois and 

our Peo-Taz chapter. 
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Join us for these Spotlight Events! 
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Join us for these Spotlight Events! 
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Hello again , with the world changing and government's trying to make chang-

es in motorcycle laws, we have to be on our toes more than ever. This is why 

we need to ban together to fight these bills that would take away a lot of 

rights of Bikers. This why I continue to fight for Bikers rights, we should have 

the right to wear helmets by choice, not a must. We will be out and about at 

random bike nights so feel free to come out and talk to us and get info and the 

chance to join the fight with your local ABATE chapter. There will be a lot of 

great events this year so get out there and put the miles down making memo-

ries and seeing the beautiful country. If you see me out and about feel free to 

say hi, I don't bite. Keep the rubber side down. Until next time.  

-Prez Dave 

Hello Spring! Drawstring Bags for your Ride! Just a little history first. Drawstring bags have 

roots all the way back to ancient Egypt. Archeologists have uncovered drawstring bags all 

along the Nile, where they were used for a variety of functions. The easy carry-all style 

was used to carry belongings to and from religious ceremonies, as well as during agricul-

tural harvests. Our drawstring bag is a type of bag or sack that is closed at the top using a 

string or cord, which is pulled to tighten the opening and secure the contents. These bags 

are also known as cinch bags, gym sacks, or sackpacks. They are lightweight and easy to 

carry, making them suitable for various uses like carrying personal items, or even as a 

backpack. 

We have your personalized Peo-Taz bags available for sale to accompany you & yours 

during our riding season & more! 

Ride Safe and Make Everyday Amazing! 

T (Teresa Wood) 

Product Director 

teresaordazwood67@yahoo.com  

President 

DAVE SALTER 

Products 

TERESA WOOD 

mailto:teresaordazwood67@yahoo.com


 

10 



 

11 

We the people have spoken! 

Legislative day was a very successful day and we have a couple calls to action which have drawn really suc-

cessful responses which have gotten the message across to our legislators!  

This Legislative session we are moving hard and fast with legislation to re-align the state training program 

that has fallen into disarray which causes the risk of life.  

And short of ...."I TOLD YOU SOOO!!", again we saw  another attempt of some citizens group pushing their 

legislator to submit another HELMET BILL!! Luck would have it this legislator is on our side and didn't push 

it, but doing his job.... he did as he was elected to do. AND the legislator from last year..learned that tuff 

lesson- no desire to try and hop that train again!!! 

This is a very busy year and keep up on the email watch for calls to actions and submitting the witness 

slips when calls are sent out!!! This is your voice in action!!!! Get informed!!!! Get involved!!! 

 Riding season is here!!! Join us for the FREEDOM RALLY/RIDE TO THE  CAPITAL MAY 4TH!!! SEE YOU 

THEN!! SO THEY WILL SEE US!!! NUMBERS SPEAK VOLUMES!! 

RIDE FREE!! 

PATRICK WOOD (WOODY), PEO-TAZ LEGISLATIVE REP  

Legislative Representative 

PATRICK WOOD 
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216 Marquette Street 
Creve Coeur , Illinois 61610 
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The Power of Prayer!  Matthew 6:26-34 summed it up when Jesus spoke about, 
"not worrying".  We worry about so many things these days! We have so much 
coming at us don't we? Phil 4:6 says “Don't worry, pray about everything, give 
thanks as we make our requests to God, and His peace, which goes beyond un-
derstanding, will keep our hearts and minds strong thru Jesus Christ”. What a 
great promise! And a   reminder, to cast our burdens on the Lord!' And, He will 
sustain us! Psalm 55:22. Yes, we all get, hit,     everyday, remember to give it to 
Him and He will give us peace and work all things out for our good.      Romans 
8:28  Love you all! Look forward to seeing everyone!  
 
Chaplain, Ben and Pam  

Want to thank all the members that were able to lobby in Springfield. We are blessed to have the majority 
of elected politicians to understand and seek guidance from ABATE and MRF. We need to keep visible to 
them and educate what motorcycle awareness means. April was distracted driver awareness month. May 
is motorcycle awareness month.   
 
Thanks, Susan 

 
 

Chaplain 

BEN MADIGAN 

Treasurer 

SUSAN SALTER 
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Open  10 AM  7 days A Week 
Daily Drink Specials  

6 Slot Machines and 2 Pool Tables 
2359 Washington Road 

Downtown Sunnyland  309-745-5321 
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Howdy all! 

As of April 1 2025 we have 144 active members. Things are going to really start heating up with lots of rides and events. Please 

make sure to have forms with you. 

We had a great turn out for the 3 chapter cook off. Crystal from Freedom Valley won the Cheese category. Jason Snyder from 

Free Bird won the meat category. Houndog from Freedom Valley won the soup and salad category. Our very own Karen Salm 

won the dessert category. The lotto board that day donated by Dusty & Amy made the chapter $. Thank you! The UFC picture 

was won by Woody. The UFC pic that was donated by Hunter John made our chapter $. Thank You! 

The gun raffle was won by Don Bush who ironically had bought chance that day at the Blue butt pancake breakfast, Dusty was 

nice enough during that very busy awesome morning to go around and sell the last of the spaces and was drawn at the 3 chap-

ter cook off. That raffle made the chapter $. 

After talking to Susan who spoke and took the raffle to Freebirds meat shoot. (this is a great time I encourage you to go and 

support our other chapters) It was suggested to do either gun or cash. So we will start another raffle it being a gun or $500.00 

in cash. If someone picks the cash we will just start it over again. And so on. 

And on a personal note I would like to thank all of you who supported me and the Peoria Players theater for the Remembering 

Janis Joplin show. We raised 4,700.00 towards the much needed air conditioning system. But to let ya all know on their web , 

FB sites and the program in my bio, PEO-Taz was mentioned so thank you all so much let’s keep that love train going with an 

awesome reminder that our very VFW is now open to the public with lots of things going on. 

If you sign up 10 new members in a calendar year you will receive a free one year membership from the state. 

Members due in May: 

• Max Musselman 

• Troy Hinthorn 

• Heidi Willke 

• Erik Willke 

• Benjamin Childer 

• Roger Jack 

• Larry Layers Jr 

• Florence Jack 

• Dusty Dibler 

• Amy Dibler 

Thank you Have a Groovy Day! 

Shannon 

Membership 

SHANNON JOHNSON 
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SADDLE UP, 

On March 25th Sonya Nunn Link, Shirley Hamblin and I went to Metamora High School and taught three 

different classes about motorcycle awareness. It just amazes me on how these kids participated in the dis-

cussions of motorcycles, the dangers that we face, the enjoyment we feel when we are riding and the 

things we have to do to our bikes to be able to have a safe ride. They enjoy trying on the leathers and hel-

mets and getting their picture taken and wanting it sent to the school website. They all get an ink pen, key 

chain, fingernail files and a test at the end of our class. They really enjoy the test, HAHAHA. Sonya is good 

at keeping the kids interested and making them feel comfortable with us. Sonya and Shirley are also 

teaching me a lot about how to do these classes so I one day I can teach them by myself, but truth be told 

I hope I can be their sidekick forever. Thank you again ladies for letting me help you. 

 Don't forget May 4th is the Freedom Rally Ride to Springfield, 

sign-up is 8:30am- 9:45am with kick stands up at 10am. It all 

starts at the VFW in Bartonville with coffee and donuts. Chris-

tian Motorcyclists Association will be there blessing bikes too. 

Hope to see you all there. 

RIDE SAFE & RIDE FREE 

Yours Truly, Dusty Dibler 

Safety & Education Coordinator 

Safety & Education 

DUSTY DRIBLER 
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Use the application below to join and support the Motorcycle Riders         
Foundation. 

Hello fellow ABATE members, remember me, I’m the one you haven’t heard from in quite awhile. Tell you the truth, I 
disappear for the winter to the Rio Grande Valley where we have at least one week of a cold snap and the rest is in the 
low 70’s or mid to high 90’s. That doesn’t mean I don’t keep tabs on what is going on in  the motorcycling community 
and in our Chapter. 
 
For those of you members who like to stay abreast of Chapter news you can get your newsletter sent via email and it will 
be (BCC) blind carbon copy. In other word nobody will know your email address except the Nick Christian the Newslet-
ter person. If you would like it sent to you contact Nick at; nchris@yahoo.com and give him your email address easy 
peasy. This will also help keep the cost of newsletter down. So please give it a try. 
 
Dusty Dibbler your Safety & Ed Officer has been having a bit of a rough patch getting into some of the schools and if you 
could give him a helping hand to some introductions, he would very much appreciate it. He really enjoys teaching the up 
and coming drivers the safety aspects that motorcyclists are subject to. Not only that it just might help save the life of a 
fellow biker. 
 
Just to bring you up to date a helmet law was introduced, this got through the first level of committee but has died in the 
rules. This doesn’t mean that it couldn’t be brought up again, that is why we are so ever vigilant in the political arena. To 
those of you who attended Legislative Day, I personally Thank You! I myself have been there plenty of times over the 
years and it is quite an eye opening as to how our Representatives are receptive to us as motorcyclists. That reminds me 
May 4th is the day of the Freedom Ride or as it was called in the past Awareness Ride. Line up starts at 8:30 and leaves 
the VFW here in Bartonville at 10:00 A.M. sharp. You as a motorcycle enthusiast are encouraged to attend this ride to 
the State Capitol to show that we are on the road again for the summer and for the motor driven vehicle owners need to 
be aware that we need to all share the road. 
 
On the lighter side Scott Grebner lost out on $80.00 for not attending the monthly meeting, but Larry Leyer was fortu-
nate enough to have bought the Fed Pac incentive ticket to the tune of $26.00. Glad you attended Larry! 
 
You’re going to read elsewhere in the newsletter that we now have 144 members. In order to increase the membership 
please get your new membership forms to carry with you while attending the different motorcycling activities. Yes, the 
new 2025 Peoria Area Motorcycle Event Calendar is out. Hopefully you will see it in print shortly. Hang thisup where you 
can refer to it on a regular basis and attend when you can. 
 
BASH is September 20th and the Chapter is passing the hat for the Chapters donation. Please attend our meetings and 
give of what you can. Ever little bit helps no matter how small or large the donation to help those less fortunate. 
 
Sincerely, Your Roving Reporter 

mailto:nchris@yahoo.com
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Monthly Drawing 
To Qualify: 

You must be an active Peo-Taz member.  
You must be at the meeting.  

  Board members are included.  
 

This months drawing was held 
April 6th the prize was 

$80 
 

 April 2025 drawing was held on April 6th at the 
monthly meeting. Scott Scribner we drew your 
name and you weren’t here. Sorry Scott, you miss 
out on $80 dollars. The May pot will be worth 
$90! 
 

 
 
 

Remember you must be present to win. 
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Peo-Taz Members Get Free Classified Ads! 
The ad DOES have to be motorcycle related  

Bikes/parts/clothes/any brand 
You may send an article or a Classified Ad to the 

Newsletter (peotaznews@gmail.com)  
*Must be motorcycle or Abate related* 

_________________________________________________ 

 
2014 Harley Ultra Classic. Dealer installed 
Screaming Eagle Stage IV kit. Vance and 

Hines full exhaust. 66,000 miles. Excellent 
condition. $9500. 309-241-8800  

 

CLASSIFIED ADS 
MAY 2025 
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A SPECIAL THANK 
YOU TO ALL OF OUR 
SPONSORS! PLEASE 
PATRONIZE THESE 
BUSINESSES AND 

THANK THEM FOR 
SUPPORTING  

PEO-TAZ ABATE! 
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VETS HELPING VETS 
 
We are a 501c3 non-profit foundation that repairs and gives power 
chairs/scooters to those who cannot afford them. After 9 years of 
work, we have delivered 1,198 scooters. We have assisted repairing 
over 6,000. Your generous donations are allowing us to continue our 
mission. We are accepting monetary donations or power chairs/
scooters equipment, any condition.  

 

Our quarterly quarter auction at VFW Peoria Heights #2602, doors 
open at 5 pm, first drawing at 6:30 pm first Wed: (March 5, June 4, Sept 
3, and Dec 3, 2025). Newcomers get 2 free numbers. 
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A.B.A.T.E. needs YOU! 
Call to Action 

 
There are more owners of motorcycles, atv’s and dirt 

bikes than ever before. However, our membership state 
wide is lower than it has been in a decade. 

WHO WILL FIGHT FOR YOUR RIGHTS? 
When Trailer plate prices were raised by 555% 

A.B.A.T.E. was the only organization that addressed it. 
A.B.A.T.E. is ever vigilant on keeping Illinois a helmet 

by choice state. ( Illinois vs Freis ) 

Peo-Taz membership meetings are held at the VFW, 4518 S Lafayette Ave  
Bartonville, IL on the first Sunday Each Month. 

See us on the web! 

peo-taz.com 

Is your membership expiration date highlighted?    
If it is, Renew Today! 

If you would prefer to receive your 
Peo-Taz Newsletter electronically via 

email, it would greatly help the    
chapter!  Please email us at  
PeoTazNews@gmail.com.  

Your information will NOT be shared! 
Thank you! 

 

peo-taz.org

